### The Rotary Club of Cooma Inc.

The Secretary

PO Box 14

COOMA NSW 2630

Phone: 02-6452-2241

**E-mail:** coomarotary@home.netspeed.com.au

Web: www.d9710.rotary.org.au/Cooma

#### **MEETINGS:**

We meet every Wednesday
6:00pm for 6:30pm at
Dodds Hotel
94 Commissioner Street Cooma

THIS WEEK'S ATTENDANCE: 40 members out of 51 = 78%

**VISITING ROTARIANS: Nil** 

**GUESTS:** Lauren, Shirley and Bernie Sullivan, Elyssa Heise, Nicole, Ann and Craig Goggin, Barbara (Club), Maree (Kevin D), Allison (David H), Joe Vescio (John V).

APOLOGIES: Neil B, David B, Allan H, John M, Elaine M, Claire N, Brian J.

**LEAVE:** Peter A, David E, Patrick K.

WE ALSO MISSED: Gail E, Graham H, Ken P.

**MAKEUPS:** Nil

#### Duty Roster November, December and January

inought of the week	reliowship	Attendance
Robbyn Crooks	Margaret Echarri and Claire Neumeyer	November - Ken Dane and Elaine Mooney December - Dugald Mitchell and Allan Dodd
Property	Introduction	Markets
<b>November -</b> Marco Revelant and Katrin Hackney	Kym Lloyd	<b>December</b> - Les S, Graham F, Julie J, Kym L, Geoff B, Alyson H-J, PA.
<b>December</b> - Ghandi and Steve Shirvington	Vote of Thanks Chris Adams	January - Peter A, Darrel G, Richard L, Pamela M-E, Rob S, Alyson H-J, PA.

#### SOME SIMPLE RULES ABOUT ROSTERS

GENERAL: Members rostered on and not able to attend are to make arrangements with another member to take their place.

MARKETS: Those nominated to tow the caravan or chuck wagon are to be at the Rotary shed no later than 8am. Ensure you get the key to the shed from David Holgate PRIOR TO THE EVENT SO THE EQUIPMENT CAN BE SET UP EARLY. If you are unable to tow the van or chuck wagon PLEASE ASK SOMEONE WHO CAN, or advise David Holgate before the event. Others nominated should be at the Park by 8.45am.

The contact number for making apologies and for notification of guests for dinner meetings will be to Kim Adams. Phone 6452 1488 prior to 4 PM on Tuesday afternoons. You may also email Kim; kadams@coomalaw.com.au



# Weekly Bulletin



The Rotary Club of Cooma Inc.

### Siemens Science Experience

irst speaker was Lauren Sullivan, on behalf of herself and the other sponsored student Elyssa Heise to the Siemens Science program, now called ACT Science Experience which took place at The Australian National University over 3 days and gave them the opportunity to visit leading scientific laboratories and facilities. Lauren and Elyssa also met the research scientists and engi-



Lauren, Elyssa and Nicole

neers who work there and fellow students with similar interests in these subjects. It was a hands-on encounter with real scientific equipment and they learnt about different career options. Lauren's favorite subjects are English, science, chemistry, biology and is fascinated by the human body, how it fights diseases, and the brain's communication with other parts of the body. One highlight of the experience for her was when Dr Greg Lane, with the help of some volunteers, did some demonstrations with liquid nitrogen, which she explained. They then split into smaller groups and were presented with a challenge. Her group won the egg drop. At the Canberra Institute of Technology they had a fake crime scene and were shown how to identify different items and package correctly, fingerprinting and other items. She said in Year 11 and 12 she would like to focus on biology and chemistry and is interested in a career in foren-



resident Pamela had the pleasure of inducting Joe Vescio into the Club, Classification Local Government Administration with Snowy River Shire. A big welcome Joe, but you probably won't get as many kisses next meeting.

Issue: 18 November

## Items of special interest:-

- November-Foundation
   Month
- December-Family Month
- January— Rotary
  Awareness Month
- February-World Understanding Month
- March Polio Eradication Month
- April Rotary Magazine Month
- May Planning Month
- June Fellowship Month

#### Inside this issue:

Siemens cont.	2
Member Happenings	2
Gallery	3
News	3
Club Rosters	4

### Siemens Science Experience cont.

sic biology and medicine. The experience was really interesting and enjoyable and helped her to expand her ideas on her career down the track. The second speaker was Nicole Goggin also from St Pats who said her favorite subjects where mathematics, particularly algebra. Nicole's teacher, Kevin Dunne suggested she apply for a position in the Year 9 Girl's Choices Summer School as applicants have to have a keen interest in maths, science and technology and this is a great opportunity to explore future paths. It begins 6 December 2009 with a 5



nights stay at the University of Newcastle campus and 180 girls are attending. There will be many hands-on activities and she is looking forward to it and meeting students with similar interests. The Club gave her a donation of \$100 towards this program and no doubt we will here more from her later.

#### **GYE Double Act**



Barbara will be departing for home in early December – so please come along to say farewell! Bring your family to hear about Barbara's year in Australia - the highs and lows, and what she noticed most differently about Australia to her home in Brazil.

Charlotte Cooper Outgoing GYE student will also be addressing the Club about herself, her family, Cooma, Australia and we all have to pretend we are Swedish – just to make her feel at

### Thought of the Week - Alyson Hulley-Jeffries Forgiveness is easy, you just do it.

### Member Happenings

#### **Wedding Anniversaries**

Monica and Doug Alcock - 22 Nov Tony and Carol Slater - 21 Dec Chris and Kim Adams - 24 Dec Alyson and Brian Jeffries - 28 Dec

#### **Birthdays**

Maree Dunne - 28 Nov Marjorie Revelant - 1 Dec Les Sutcliffe - 4 Dec Judy Trute - 5 Dec



The Club extends our best wishes to you all on your special day.

### Gallery



Barbie raised over \$400 for her shelterbox project

Ashley helped Barbie collect the fines



John did the introduction of new member Joe

Monica introduced the SSE girls

#### News

MARKETS on Sunday saw 41 stalls and \$955. Food van profit of \$2,140 - well done. **EXCHANGE STUDENTS** have been selling raffle tickets to raise money for a shelter box. Barbara ran her own raffle and flogged tickets all over the place. She was asked to raise \$100, but made \$150. WELL DONE BARBIE!

XMAS PARTY is being held at the Marlborough Motel on 16 December 2009. The cost is \$30 per head. Numbers needed this meeting.

GORDON HAYLOCK is not very well, in hospital in Cooma HDU, in a lot of pain. Only family members visiting at this stage.

> Next week's program: GYE Double Act Barbara Zago and Charlotte Cooper

> > Following week: Unknown

Bulletin Reporter — Des Trute **Bulletin editor & production - Irene Shirvington**